
OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL

April 6, 2020

VIA EMAIL

Ms. Allison Lucus
Siri & Glimstead LLP
200 Park Avenue
New York, NY 10166
foia@sirillp.com

Re: Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request No. F-20-00114

Dear Ms. Lucus:

The United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) FOIA Office has received your 
e-mail dated Friday, March 27, 2020 requesting a copy of the following documents 
pursuant to the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552: 

[a]ny and all applications relating to the development of a vaccine for COVID-19.

As a courtesy, I am providing the following link for you to use to check for the 
documents you have requested:  https://www.uspto.gov/patents-application-process/search-
patents
 
Copies of issued patent file contents or published patent application file contents or a 
particular paper within a file are available for sale, and may be requested electronically, 
at http://ebiz1.uspto.gov/oems25p/index.html with authorization to charge the appropriate 
fee to a deposit account or credit card.  You may also make a request for file contents by 
mail to the following address:

Mail Stop Document Services
Director of United States Patent and Trademark Office
P.O. Box 1450
Alexandria, VA 22313-1450

The request must include the patent registration number or patent application publication 
number and payment of the appropriate fee. 

If you have any questions concerning the procedure for ordering certified copies of 
USPTO documents, including non-patent literature (NPL), please contact our 
Certification Branch at 800-972-6382 between 8:30 a.m. and 8:00 p.m. Eastern time.  

https://www.uspto.gov/patents-application-process/search-patents
https://www.uspto.gov/patents-application-process/search-patents
http://ebiz1.uspto.gov/oems25p/index.html


Additional information regarding patents is available at the USPTO website at 
http://www.uspto.gov. 

Please note that because these files are published and copies are offered for sale, they are 
not available in response to a FOIA request made under 5 U.S.C. § 552(a)(3).  See 5 
U.S.C. § 552(a)(2).

Complete patent files also may be inspected and copied by any individual at the Public 
Search Facility of the USPTO, at 600 Dulany Street, Madison Building East, Alexandria, 
VA  22313.  If you are unable to conduct a search personally, there are private searchers 
who conduct these kinds of searches.  They are frequently listed in legal publications and 
electronic and paper telephone directories.
 

Sincerely,

Charletta Blackshear
USPTO FOIA Specialist
Office of General Law
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